WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 12 December, 2022
Present: 
Mike Rowland


Diana Edwards



Tim Bonfield




Martin Davey


Nigel Heath




Becky Gilley




Jenny Knowelden


Sisse McCall




Suan Rowland

	1.
1.
	Welcome and Apologies:  The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, including Sisse McCall and Suan Rowland who were observers.  Apologies for absence were received from Sherry O'Donovan, Maggie Attewell and Mick Lock.



	2.
	Minutes of 2021 AGM:  The Minutes of the AGM held on 13th December 2021 were proposed by Martin Davey and seconded by Tim Bonfield as an accurate report of the proceedings.  These were then signed by the Chairman.



	3.
	Matters Arising:  None. 



	4.
	Chairman’s Report:
The management committee has held 5 face-to-face meetings this year.
Village hall use returned to normal with the resumption of Tai Chi, FitSteps and the Saturday Café. Sadly there was a mid-year break in the Keep Fit sessions, due to the personal circumstances of the leader. These are now back on track. We also have new regular bookings for dog physiotherapy sessions.
At the start of the year we reinstated our normal hall hire fees. Despite the recent substantial rise in energy costs we decided not to increase our fees this year, but we will keep this under review. Our bank balance is lower than this time last year because of increased maintenance expenditure but our financial situation remains healthy.
Maintenance issues have kept us busy. Following a number of remedial measures the 5 year Electrical Installation Condition Report (NICEIC) is now satisfactory. Subsequently a defective ceiling light and emergency light have been replaced. Sticking fire exit doors have been eased. The Internal kitchen door and bi-fold doors continue to stick intermittently as the building moves, probably with changes in the weather. This is not new and we don’t have an answer to the problem.
We are still collecting quotes for painting the north façade of the hall.
The faulty front door lock has been replaced and the 13 key-holders have been issued with new keys.  
Routine servicing of the fire alarm system and of the boiler has been completed. We have had one oil fill of 800 litres.
Externally, we now pay for grass cutting and hedge cutting and these have been well maintained. A deficiency in the rear boundary fence was allowing adventurous children to access the Lamb Yard. This gap has now been boarded up.
Once again I thank the committee for their continuing support and decision making during the past year. Maggie Attewell and Mick Lock have again kept bookings and financial accounting on an even keel. Diana Edwards has produced excellent minutes of our meetings and ensured that all our technical servicing and inspections were carried out in a timely manner. Again, I thank you all for your inputs.


	5.
	Treasurer’s Report: Mick Lock was unable to atttend the meeting but had previously circulated the annual accounts for the period to 30/9/22, which have been independently examined by Clive Parry.  The balance was £15217.17.


	6.

	Review of Policy Documents: We reviewed our three policies: Equal Opportunities Policy, Adults at Risk and Child Protection Policy and Conflict of Interest Policy.  The Chairman proposed that as there was nothing new in government guidelines or in our experience that suggested we should make any changes, these policies should remain as they are for a further year. This was unanimously agreed by the Committee. 


	7.
	Resignation of Committee: The Committee resigned en bloc. 

	8.
	Election of new Committee: There were no new nominations and the old Committee was re-elected en bloc, with the exception of Rhiannon Waygood who wished to stand down.
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….
Dated………………………………………………………………………..:
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